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Budget Action Title: Add $200,000 GF (one-time) to OED to support redevelopment of the Seattle Vocational 
Institute 

 

Ongoing: No 
 

Has Budget Proviso: No 
 

Has CIP Amendment: No 
 

  
 

Primary Sponsor: Bruce Harrell 
 

Council Members: 
 

 

Staff Analyst: Yolanda Ho 
 

Council Bill or Resolution: 
 

 

 

Date 
 

Total LH BH KS AP DJ MO SB TM LG 
 

Yes 0 
         

 

No 0 
         

 

Abstain 0 
         

 

Absent 0 
         

 

 

Summary of Dollar Effect 

See the following pages for detailed technical information 
 

2020 Increase (Decrease) 2021 Increase (Decrease) 

General Fund 
  

General Fund Revenues $0 
 

General Fund Expenditures $200,000 
 

Net Balance Effect $(200,000) 
 

   

Total Budget Balance Effect $(200,000) 
 

 

 

Budget Action Description: 
 

 

This Budget Action adds $200,000 GF (one-time) to the Office of Economic Development (OED) to 
provide funding to the Central District Preservation and Development Authority (CD CPDA) for costs 
associated with the redevelopment of the Seattle Vocational Institute (SVI) building in the Central 
District. 
 
As part of the 2019 Adopted and 2020 Endorsed Budgets, the Council adopted Green Sheet 13-4-B-1-
2019, which added $100,000 GF to Finance General to support a feasibility study for the proposed CD 
CPDA. The funds were used to match funding from the State of Washington and King County to conduct 
initial planning and outreach work for the CD CPDA that is expected to be completed at the end of 
December 2019. Earlier this year, the Washington State Legislature passed and the Governor signed 
House Bill 1918, establishing the CD CPDA. 
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The intended source of ongoing revenue for the CD CPDA is rental income from the building currently 
occupied by SVI, which is owned by Seattle Colleges. Title to the property will be transferred from 
Seattle Colleges to the CD CPDA following the appointment of its Board of Directors around the end of 
2019. The CD CPDA is requesting $21.5 million in capital construction funding from the State of 
Washington and $2 million from King County for design, engineering, construction, and operating costs 
for an 18-month period before, during, and after construction. This funding will match and support these 
costs. 

  

 

Budget Action Transactions 
 

# Transaction 
Description 

Position Title Number 
of 
Positions 

FTE Dept BSL Fund Year Revenue 
Amount 

Expenditure 
Amount 

1 Increase GF support 
for Seattle Vocational 
Institute pre-
development costs 

 

0 0 OED - ED000 OED - BO-ED-X1D00 - 
Business Services 

00100 - General Fund 2020 $0 $200,000 

 

 


